

# ONLEY PARK RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

## MINUTES

Held on WEDNESDAY 21ST September 2016 at 19.30

ONLEY VILLAGE HALL

Secretary Address: 9 ONLEY PARK, RUGBY, CV23 8AW Telephone: 01788 815906

E-Mail: dawn.cotton@talktalk.net

**PRESENT:** (Chair), Adrian Cooper, Dawn Cotton Secretary, Steve Cotton Treasurer, Gavin Callard, Sarah Timms, Lottie Smith and Joe Oliver.

		<u>Page 1</u>	<u>ACTION</u>
<b>1.0</b>	<b>APOLOGIES</b>		
1.1		Apologies were accepted from Joanne Harris, busy with SALFV business	<u>Accepted</u>
<b>2.0</b>	<b>MEETING</b>	<i>Meeting opened at 19:30pm</i>	
<b>3.0</b>	<b>Minutes of last meeting July</b>	No minutes to approve	
<b>4.0</b>	S.A.L.F.V 1500 homes proposed RBC local Plan	Chairman changed agenda slightly. started with SALFV due to the importance of the matter.	
<b>4.1</b>	Chairman  Secretary	AC explained a committee called About Turn have been put together to unite various groups to fight against issue on the Rugby Borough Council Local Plan. Chairman asked DC to update the committee about details concerning Rugby Draft Local Plan  DC informed she had joined the Stop Against Lodge Farm Village committee in the capacity of secretary to assist with writing the minutes of the meetings held at Woolscott Manor. DC informed the committee of the importance of OPRA in supporting and write letters against the local plan for 1500 houses, The committee agreed OPRA should object because the site is located across the road from Onley Park entrance at the A45.	
<b>5.0</b>	<b>UPDATE ON BUS SERVICE</b>		
<b>5.1</b>		ST spoke with the conductor on bus confirmed the bus was to be re-instated January 2017. Had no more information to advise of.  Document located in old OPRA files confirms Secretary of state and DDC signed an agreement to provide a bus 3months prior to Rye Hill opening. Need legal advice on how this stands today.	ST to make enquiries with stagecoach if information is correct.  DC to email Malcolm Langley enquiring about funding for legal advice.

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Proposed to CC to Cllr. Lomax and Chris Heaton-Harris MP/ prisons</li> <li>Check Status with Traffic Commissioner of East of England</li> <li>Contact Stage Coach</li> <li>Look at Legal advice to be considered last resort</li> </ul>	Done 22 <sup>nd</sup> Sept. No reply to date.
<b>6.0</b>	<b>OPEN SPACES, MAINTANENCE AND COMMUNITY ORCHARD</b>		
<b>6.1</b>		<p>GC advised 3 Horse chestnut trees are splitting and require work as potentially could cause accident too public. Tennis Courts require weeding and a Cherry tree is growing in the tarmac of the court. Tree survey is required. Agreed to push P.C for full tree survey. A residents contacted B&amp;OPC to ask about community orchard, it was agreed OPRA should see what interest from the estate and if cost more by the Mowing contractors. Agreed to put the question to the estate by newsletter to give interest.</p> <p>Committee were informed of a shipping container supplied by Barby and Onley PC has been placed on open space land next to the basketball/Tennis court which contains skate ramp equipment for the youth club, A big thank you to J Marine and the construction team Land and Water who kindly donated the ground work at their expense.</p>	DC to contact the Clerk of B&OPC requesting full tree survey to be put on next agenda Actioned 22 <sup>nd</sup> Sept.
<b>7.0</b>	Vice Treasurer Needed		
<b>7.1</b>		Lottie Smith kindly offered to take this role.	Proposed by AC and seconded by SC.
<b>8.0</b>	Update on Marina		
		JO kindly updated the committee, confirmed large ground work machinery will soon be completed and leave the site. Open day planned for 5 <sup>th</sup> November all residents welcome, Joe advised he will wright details. OPRA offered to notify estate by way of newsletter. Potential opening of Marina around April 2017	Newsletter completed and delivered 25 <sup>th</sup> Sept.

Meeting closed at 20.25pm

**NEXT MEETING** – 23<sup>rd</sup> November, 19:30 Dawn Cotton – Secretary